
Pierce County ATV Association Minutes 

Beavs, Plum City, WI 

March 18, 2019 

 

Members Present: Larry Johnson, Tina Huppert, Sheldon Huppert, Sharolyn Johnson, Paul and 

Leah Frandsen, Ken Majeski, Kurt, Kyle and Cindy Sundquist, Mark Kinneman, Mark Blodgett, 

Nancy Long, Diane Anderson.  Guest - Janet Huppert  

 

The meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m. by President Larry Johnson.  

 

Since there were a number of new people in attendance everyone introduced themselves. 

 

Secretary’s Report was read by Sheldon Huppert. Motion to approve the Secretary’s Report by 

Sharolyn Johnson, second by Tina Huppert.  Motion passed.  

 

Treasurer’s Report was given by Tina Huppert. Motion to approve the Treasurer’s Report by 

Sheldon Huppert, second by Sharolyn Johnson. Motion passed.  

 

Old Business: 

 

Members were reminded of the Moose Lodge fundraising breakfast that will be held Sunday, 

April 7 from 9 a.m. – 1 p.m. at the Moose Lodge in River Falls, WI. 

 

Discussion was held on connecting Pepin County and Pierce County ATV/UTV road routes.  

Pepin County ATV/UTV Association is seeking Pierce County ATV Associations help in getting 

3/4s of a mile road that borders both the Town of Frankfort in Pepin County and the Town of 

Maiden Rock in Pierce County.  This will connect Pierce and Pepin County ATV/UTV road 

routes.  People were encouraged to attend the upcoming township meetings regarding this topic.    

 

Jack O’Neil reported that he has been working with someone that is trying to purchase additional 

land in the Bay City area.  If the sale goes through he will let the ATV Club use this property for 

a future new off road trail to connect to the businesses north of Highway 35.   

 

New Business: 

 

New members inquired about future routes that the club is pursuing as well as the process to get 

new routes approved.  Sheldon Huppert discussed routes they are trying to get approved this year 

to connect to The Bluffs as well as 2 trails to get in to the center of Trenton Township.  Sheldon 

Huppert and Larry Johnson reviewed the process of how additional roads in Pierce County get 

approved to be ATV routes.  Mark Kinneman brought registrations for 48 new individuals as 

well as one business registration.  These new members would like to open up Town of Diamond 

Bluff roads as ATV routes.  They would like someone from the ATV Club to attend the township 

meeting when this is discussed to answer questions.   

 

Larry Johnson passed out a copy of the ATV route signing plan for Town of Union.    

 



Member Comments:  

 

The next meeting will be the Annual Meeting on Monday, April 15 at 6:00 p.m. at Gaylen 

Langer’s Garage in Beldenville.  Motion by Mark Kinneman, second by Paul Frandsen, to 

adjourn the meeting at 7:20 p.m. Motion passed.  

 

Respectfully submitted by, 

Sheldon Huppert 

Acting Secretary 


